
 

 

 

 

College Road Chronicle 
 

 

    www.collegeroadschool.co.uk 
  

www.collegeroadschool.co.uk 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

         

   

   

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Friday 20th December 2019 
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Value of the 

month: 

Humility 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a fantastic end to the term it has been! The 

Key Stage 1 nativity was fabulous last week and this 

week we have been treated to wonderful musical 

performances at the Key Stage 2 Christmas concert. 

I am continually struck by the enthusiasm and sheer 

delight that our children have for singing and this was 

reflected in all the performances we have witnessed 

over the past weeks. I would like to say a huge thank 

you to all our staff for their extraordinary dedication 

and hard work to produce these excellent events, and 

to all our families for supporting their children and 

the school.  

We have finished the term with an assembly to 

reflect on the importance of humility and thinking 

about others at Christmas time. Here are some of the 

ideas the children had for what to do in the holiday:  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Earlier today, I took a small group of children to 

deliver Christmas cards to two of our local residential 

homes for the elderly. All the children in the school 

have made a card for an elderly member of the 

community in order to make them feel loved at 

Christmas time. This really reflects our school values 

and how we are all trying to be kind, considerate and 

humble. Thank you also to those parents who have 

delivered cards for us to places like Derriford 

hospital – we really appreciate your support.  

Finally, may I take this opportunity to wish you all a 

very merry Christmas and a peaceful new year, and to 

thank you for your support so far this year.  

With best wishes from    Mrs Francis 

 

 

  

Lord Mayors Carol Service 
Mrs Lenden, Year 3 and the members of 

the school choir were invited to St 

Andrews Church last Friday, to the Lord 

Mayors Carol service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The children sang beautifully and were a 

real credit to the school. 

We received the following comments from 

the Head of Plymouth Music Education 

Hub ‘Your young choir performed 

brilliantly under the direction of Mrs 

Lenden and the school’s contribution is 

exactly what we aspire to. ’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to all the parents and 

carers who attended the carol service and 

to Mrs Lenden for organising the choir. 

 

 

Christmas Issue 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

Important Dates for your Diary  
Monday 6th January: Staff training day – NO SCHOOL 

Tuesday 7th January: First day of term 

Wednesday 15th January: Foundation Stage and Y6 national measurements for height and weight 

27th-31st January: ‘Bikeability’ for Y5 and Y6 

14th February: Last day of Term 3 

24th February: First day of Term 4 and the start of Heatree Residential week 

9th March: Sports Relief Week 

27th March: Last day of Term 4 

 
 

 

 

 

Learner of the Week Certificate Winners  
Week Ending 13.12.19 

KS1      KS2 

Mrs Copp – Logan Thomas   Mrs Lenden – Sapphire Teague 

Miss Stone –  Maddox Lewis  Mrs Cox/Miss Corbett – Ava Coker 

Mrs Dinham – Harley Quinn Binmore Mrs Rolfe – Rambert Rexha 

                                 Mr Mann – Chai Deeley 

 

Week Ending 20.12.19 

KS1      KS2 

Mrs Copp – Hughey Cox   Mrs Lenden – Emily Heyes 

Miss Stone –  Riley Pedrick  Mrs Cox/Miss Corbett – Evie Sharpe 

Mrs Dinham – Lola-Mai Essery  Mrs Rolfe – Freya Borton 

                                 Mr Mann – Brenden-Lee Brown 

Please remember to return the Learner of The Week medals by Thursday 9th January. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping children safe 

online over the holidays 
 

No doubt you’ll have a young person 

who has asked for some form of 

internet-enabled tech for Christmas. 

Check out the CEOP Education team’s 

website: 

www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/for 

tips on how you can make sure that 

young people are safer online, over 

the Christmas period and beyond.  
 

 
 

 

Tools Shed Donation 
We would like to say a big thank you to 

‘Tools Shed’ from the Conversation 

Foundation for donating a large selection 

of refurbished garden tools to our school. 

The Tools Shed recycles old, broken or 

unwanted garden hand tools, which are 

repaired in a nearby prison and given away 

to local schools and community groups.  

So, clear out your garden shed and drop 

off all your old, broken and unwanted 

spades, rakes, forks and garden hand tools 

to the nearest collection point which can 

be found at 

www.conservationfoundation.co.uk. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

       

  

        

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

  

  

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Family Support Worker 

 
Well we made it to the last day of term 

and Christmas is literally around the 

corner. Hopefully you don’t have much 

more shopping to do and you have a bit of 

time to enjoy some Christmas activities. 

Here are a few ideas for you… 

On Sunday 22nd ‘Above Bounds’ will be 

storytelling by the fire at Ocean Studios, 

Royal William Yard. There will be short 

Christmas themed stories, sensory smells 

and a puppet craft activity. Tickets are £4 

each or £12 for a family of 4. 

There will be a Christmas light festival at 

Tothill Park on Saturday 21st between 6pm 

and 9pm. 

For your last minute Christmas presents 

there will be a Christmas fair at Butterfly 

Lodge, Agaton Road from 2pm on 21st 

December. 

I hope you all have a lovely Christmas and 

enjoy lots of family time. 

Alex 

KS2 Carol Concert 
Wednesday was our first ever Christmas 

Carol concert for years 3, 4, 5 and 6 and 

what a success.  We had two performances 

at 10 am and 2pm and we would like to thank 

all the parents and grandparents who came 

along to join in the fun.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We would also like to say a big thank you to 

Mr Bakardjiev and Mrs Bakardjieva and Dr 

Nedialkova and Dr Nedialkov for their 

wonderful musical performances. 

 

Poppy Appeal 
We have received a letter of thanks from 

The Royal British Legion, for raising a very 

impressive £191.53. 

The following is a passage from their 

letter.  

 ‘With each passing year, your heart 

warming generosity has never wavered and 

it is always a very humbling and moving 

experience to see that which both you and 

your wonderful school have so freely given.’ 

 A big thank you to everyone who bought 

poppies and donated to the British Legion. 

 

Class Attendance 
Listed below are the class attendance 

percentages for last week. 

YR  - 87% 

Year 1  - 94.33% 

Year 2 - 91.67%  

 Year 3  - 87.67% 

Year 4 - 77.93% 

Year 5 - 87.24% 

Year 6  - 86.40% 

Well done Year 1!  

Year 3 were the overall winners of the 

attendance award this term.  To celebrate, 

they chose to bring in their toys for the 

afternoon. Well done year 3. 
 

 

 

      



 

 

 

 

‘Christmas at College Road ’ 
Here are a few pictures from our Nativity and Christmas school ‘sing-along’. 

We would like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and we 

look forward to seeing you all in January. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


